## FEDERAL RESERVE BANK of NEW YORK

33 LIBERTY STREET, NEW YORK, NY 10045-0001

## SHAWN ELIZABETH PHILLIPS

CORPORATE SECRETARY

November 13, 2019

## VIA E-MAIL

Mr. Chris Powell
Secretary / Treasurer
Gold Anti-Trust Committee Inc.
7 Villa Louisa Road
Manchester, Connecticut 06043-7541
cpowell@gata.org

Dear Mr. Powell:

This letter is in response to your letter received via email on October 15, 2019. Your request is set forth in relevant part below.

Please consider this a U.S. Freedom of Information Act request for access to all records of the New York Fed's loans made this year.

Your request is being treated as a request under the Federal Reserve Bank of New York's (the "New York Fed") Freedom of Information Policy (the "FOI Policy"), a copy of which is available at <a href="https://www.newyorkfed.org/aboutthefed/freedom-of-information-requests.html">https://www.newyorkfed.org/aboutthefed/freedom-of-information-requests.html</a>. Please note that the New York Fed is not subject to the Freedom of Information Act ("FOIA") although it complies with the spirit of FOIA when responding to requests of this type.

Pursuant to the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act, the disclosure of details of loans made under discount window programs are published on an approximately two-year lag. Therefore, loan data "made this year" is currently not available. For information up to 2017 Q3 please see <a href="https://www.federalreserve.gov/regreform/discount-window.htm">https://www.federalreserve.gov/regreform/discount-window.htm</a>. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Shawn Elizabeth Phillips Corporate Secretary